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Letter to Year 11 Parents: Examination Results Day
Dear Parent/ Carer,

We hope you are all well and have managed to stay fit and healthy throughout this challenging time.

We wanted to clarify how the GCSE results are calculated and the procedures to follow on GCSE Results Day: Thursday 20th August 2020.
The Office of Qualifications and Examinations Regulation (Ofqual) stated that for this year’s GCSE results, schools had to send exam boards two pieces of information:
· The grade they believed students would most likely have achieved if they had completed their exams;

· The rank order of students within each grade.

Subject leaders met with senior leaders and stated the grade they believed Year 11 students would achieve based on classwork, internal assessments, spoken language assessments, any coursework and mock examinations. These grades were rigorously monitored and scrutinised.

The GCSE grades then had to be put in rank order within each subject. For example: four students may have achieved a Grade 4 in English, so the order given would be as follows:

· Student A – 4.1 (The student working at the highest level 4)
· Student B – 4.2

· Student C – 4.3

· Student D – 4.4 (The student who was working at a level 4 but was lower in the grade structure than the three students above them)
The subject examination boards then analyse all of the information we have given them to deem whether the grade is accurate and fair. They also look at the Key Stage 2 grades (English, Maths and Science) to see if a realistic grade has been given. If the exam board believe the grade is too high, they will lower it; if they believe the grade is too low, they will raise it – The Edge Academy and its staff have no power whatsoever over the final GCSE grade that is given.
Please see attached the infographic to show you the process for awarding grades.

If your child wants to see the centre-assessed grade the school sent to the exam board they can submit a Subject Access Request form on exam results day and we can arrange to give these results on Friday 21st August 2020.

Exam boards will give students the opportunity to sit their GCSEs in English and maths exams at a later date (possibly November 2020), if they feel that they have not received the grade they should have.
We will contact you in the coming week to ask you what appointment time your child would like for collecting their GCSE results. The times available will be between 9.00am and 12.00pm to continue to support social distancing rules with Covid 19.

A ten-minute appointment will be given to collect GCSE results and talk to senior leaders and careers staff regarding college options and next steps.

	Appointment times available

	8.30am – 8.40am
	10.15am – 10.25am

	8.45am – 8.55am
	10.30am – 10.40am

	9.00am – 9.10am
	10.45am – 10.55am

	9.15am – 9.25am
	11.00am – 11.10am

	9.30am – 9.40am
	11.15am – 11.25am

	9.45am – 9.55am
	11.30am – 11.40am

	10.00am – 10.10am
	11.45am – 11.55am


Please do not hesitate to contact me at claire.fairburn@theedgeacademy.co.uk to discuss any of the information detailed within this letter.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs Claire Fairburn
Assistant Principal 
The Edge Academy, 946 Bristol Road South, Northfield, Birmingham B31 2LQ

Tel: 0121 533 5858  email: info@theedgeacademy.co.uk
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